MEETING MINUTES

ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, April 2nd, 5:30 pm

Members present: Rob Nadler, Jack Rose, Dick VanDyne, Cort Hansen, Josephine Howland, Paul Brown, Alternate.   Public: Mike Martin, USFS Saco District Ranger.   

Rob called the meeting to orders at 5:32 pm.

Rob suggested that we start the meeting with Mike Martin, who had come to discuss a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the Town of Albany and the USFS regarding cooperation on the Town Forest specifically with regards to roads, road access and trails.  Mike explained the scope of the MOU including; resources protection, advice, and tools that can be shared between the two participating parties.  The commission discussed the short term plan for the property with a focus on the agricultural plan for the next two years.  Mike asked about a master plan document for the property and Rob explained the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust (USVLT) easement.  Jack asked for a written understanding between the parties to use the current and existing road by the Ranger Station.  Mike asked about other alternative Right of Way's (ROW) that came with the purchase of the property.  He indicated that the Forest Service was growing increasingly aware of potential problems with security in the rear of their garage complex and his concerns that no additional problems would be created with improved access to the field area.  Commission members agreed that there be strict regulation of the area to include day use only, and that ORV or off-road use of the property be restricted by barriers and gates to prevent such use.  The topic of what is state's the on-going use and plans for the old State DOT garage and property was discussed.  Rob told Mike about the USVLT grant, and said signs and kiosks provided by it would be going out soon.  Mike said he would go out and walk the property shortly and evaluate it. He would then draft up a MOU.  He asked about the scope of the agricultural plan and if it included single user plots, etc.  An outline of the New Hampshire Institute of Agriculture and Forestry (NHIAF) summer agreement was discussed.  Some discussion evolved about a possible land exchange with the Town and the USFS for property in the future, or if the Town was seeking more land for conservation purposes.  Jack said the Town would be interested in being included in any such possibility down the road.  Mike suggested that the commission join him for a walk on the property on Thursday May 2nd at 9:00 am.  Before leaving the meeting, Mike said he would draft a MOU prior to the next commission meeting on Tuesday May 7th  .

Jack made a motion to approve the minutes of the 3/5/13 meeting.  With the motion seconded, a 5-0 vote approved the minutes.

Rob updated the commission on the status of SB102; allowing for the local option of electing conservation commission members.  Rob indicated that the NH Association of Conservation Commissions (NHACC) had testified in opposition to the bill when it was heard in the Senate committee hearing.  He  suggested we draft a letter countering the NHACC opposition arguments, and be prepared to attend the next committee hearing when the bill comes before the House committee.  Jack mentioned that he had talked to several members of the county delegation recently seeking their support for the bill.  

Rob noted the upcoming USVLT meeting at Fryeburg Academy on Saturday May 11th  from 8:00-12:30.  Several members said they plan on attending. 

Bringing up the agricultural topic, Rob said that he would be walking the property shortly with Suzanne Brown of the New Hampshire Institute of Agriculture and Forestry (NHIAF) to discuss this year's plan for the field area.

Rob said the the commission needs to find out more about the authority and responsibilities of Conservation Commissions in the State of NH.  He suggested we should schedule a meeting with Carol Andrews of the NHACC sometime in June or July to find out more details on their authority and specifically about the size and voting make-up, etc.  

Dick noted the bird house competition had fallen short of expectations, but that another attempt might be more successful later in the summer or fall months in conjunction with the start of the school year.  Dick has built 7 bird houses that are on display in the hallway at Town Hall.

Jack made a motion to adjourn, the motion being seconded and approved the meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm.  

Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.

